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Let me begin by saying thank you to Attorney Gloria Allred for her lifelong 

advocacy and support on behalf of victims everywhere. Her courage and 

commitment is an inspiration to me and so many others. Thank you to the media 

here today.  

  

It was shocking to hear that Nathaniel Radimak, aka the Tesla road rage 

driver, was being released this week after serving only 10-months of his five-year 

sentence!  

  

Nathaniel Radimak repeatedly made deliberate, intentional, choices to 

attack victims citywide on multiple occasions. Almost all the victims were women, 

and some were senior citizens. This was not one isolated incident, which begs the 

question: Is there hope to rehabilitate repeat offenders? 

  

I would like to believe there are and that people are worthy of a second 

chance. I pray that Nathaniel Radimak’s brief time behind bars taught him a 

lesson. 

  

However, lenient sentencing, closing jails, early parole releases and parole 

boards continue to allow perpetrators to walk free after serving minimal jail time, 
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putting innocent people at risk and sending criminals the wrong message. People 

should be outraged by the lack of protection and rights of victims.  

   

Prop 47 was mis-labeled as “The Safe Neighborhoods and Schools Act”, but 

I don’t know of anyone who would agree that those propositions improved public 

safety and made our neighborhoods safer. 

  

The LA District Attorney let many of the victims of Nathaniel Radimak 

down! He plays an essential role in prosecuting crimes and ensuring offenders are 

held accountable for their actions, but this did not happen! Our constitutional 

rights were violated and were not followed by the D.A.’s office. He did not 

properly represent our rights. In November, lets hold the D.A. accountable for his 

failure to protect victims like us!  
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